Minutes of the Galway Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting

Serving the Central School District

Wednesday, November 13, 2012- draft
Members Present:  Sue Stewart, Jim Hodsoll, Arlene Rhodes, Fred Baily, Ed Pike, Margie Prasek, and Library Director Regina Doi.  Absent:  Kevin Hertzel, Mary Lynn Kopper, Phyllis Keeler, 

The meeting was called to order by Sue Stewart at 6:55 pm.  

Jim made a motion that due to the amount of business, the Library Board of Trustees should meet two times per month, the regular monthly board meeting on the third Wednesday and a workshop meeting on the first Wednesday as needed.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Margie made a motion to approve the Purchase Order for new trustee handbooks for those who need them.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Arlene made a motion to submit the application for registration with the Charities Bureau and to pay the $25.00 filing fee.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Special thanks to Marsha Boelio for her work gathering the materials needed for registration.  

Modification of RFP for survey:

· Proposal change modifications on file.  

· Upon investigation, it was determined that the proposed work at the Michalski site is a professional service and not a public works project, thus not requiring payment at the prevailing rates.   

· Arlene made a motion to follow the recommendations of BRM for plotting 5 ft. contours instead of 1 ft.  The motion was seconded and carried.

The Village of Galway has offered to change their local laws to make a library one of the permitted uses in the Village.  This means we will not have to have a special Village hearing on this.  Arlene made a motion directing our president Sue Stewart to write a letter to the Village Mayor agreeing to give the Village Board the right to review and approve the library’s building plans in exchange for the revision to the Village law designating a library as a permitted use. The motion was seconded and carried.    

Sue, Fred, and Ed will be reviewing the architectural and surveying proposals coming in.  They will be checking rates, work to be done, etc.  The group will write up their opinions and recommendations of these proposals.  They will be meeting on 11/27/12 at 7pm. and will present their findings at the 11/28/12 Board meeting.  Sue will be checking professional architect rates to be able to demonstrate reasonable rates on the BRM proposal.  

Next PR action:  The committee has not met recently as there will be no Village hearing.  At the December meeting, the PR Committee will have a draft proposal of a PR plan for the public referendum on the purchase of property for a new library.  The subject of whether to have both votes (budget & property purchase) at the same time, perhaps in April, was raised.  No decision at this point.  Arlene made a motion for Sue to write a letter to the Board of Education to inform them of our plans to buy land in the Village and to thank them for working with us and for considering the idea of having the new library on school property.  The motion was seconded and carried

The Library will issue letters to donors of over $250 giving the names and addresses, amount, and type of donation, etc.    This is to be sure we are compliant with IRS requirements.  

Fund Raising Committee:  Sue has found volunteers for a fund raising committee.  Phyllis Keeler is one of the co-chairs.  (The other co-chair to be announced.)  So far Julie Pasieka, Laura Sakala, Linda Jackowski, and Marsha Boelio have agreed to serve.  Sue will speak with them concerning which area would be of most interest to them, local fund raising or seeking grants.   There was a discussion as to whether this committee should be under BOT auspices or under the Friends Board.  Regina will check with SALS as to whether the Library can do fund raising.  If the committee is under the umbrella of the Friends, should the Friends be registered with the Charities Bureau?  Sue will be checking with John Sutton as to what is entailed with a bond for the necessary funds.  

Strip of land between the Dockstader property and the Michalski property owned by Kyle Donnan.  Does this land have a separate tax ID?  How would we arrange the transfer of the land (donation, trade, purchase)?  Sue will check with the architect as to whether acquisition of this piece of land would be beneficial if the library is built on the Michalski property.  She will also contact John Sutton as to whether this parcel would need to be surveyed.    

Dockstader House:  Ed gave a report on the condition of the house at present.  He feels it is in fairly good condition (walls straight, etc.).  It would need a new roof and to have the side porch stabilized.  It has a modern furnace and electric.  We would also have to check on possible asbestos and lead paint in the building.  We need to stop any more deterioration of the building.  After the next heavy rain, Ed will inspect the building to determine if the roof is leaking. The suggestion was made for the Library to use the property as a special purpose building (e.g. art/music studio).  The building is approximately 700 sq. ft.  First we should have BRM look at the property and decide if we want to keep it for Library use. Then, we can decide what we will do with the building.

We need to define what activities we want to provide in the future Library.  Ed made the suggestion of a multi-use educational building.  What features/components should be included in the new library?  Margie will check with the Friends for their input.  Arlene will find the results of the last open meeting the Library held on this subject.  Regina will check with the Library staff.  Margie will consolidate the replies for the Board.  

Margie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20pm.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Margie Prasek

Secretary, Galway Library BOT

